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About Us
The Goldfields Women's Health Care

Centre (the GWHCC) is an essential part

of the Goldfields community.

The initial GWHCC vision was to

provide health information to women,

and now this includes the provision of

health clinics, counselling, support

groups, information seminars,

community events and a range of well-

being and alternative services to

women and their families in the

Goldfields region.

The GWHCC was founded and has

continued to operate due to the

resilience and strength of the entire

organisation base.

Our Vision
We will be at the forefront in delivering

an extensive range of valued services

that support the health and wellbeing of

women and their families.

Our Mission
We will provide valued services to

support women and their families to

improve their health and wellbeing.

Our Values
We values trust, respect, confidentiality,

honesty, professionalism, integrity and

innovation in servicing women and

their families.
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Governance
The GWHCC is governed by a

Management Committee elected by

the members of the Association at

the Annual General Meeting.

The Management Committee

consists of four office bearers being

the President, Vice President,

Secretary and Treasurer, and four

ordinary committee members.

The Management Committee

governs in accordance with the

GWHCA Constitution, Human

Resources Policy Manual,

Committee Policies and Guidelines,

and Strategic and Operational Plan.

100%
LOCAL REPRESENTATION

100% of our Committee are Goldfields

locals - ensuring that GWHCC services

are appropriate to the community.

9
COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Our Committee is composed of nine 

 women ranging from a diversity of

culture, age, occupation, and other factors.

The Management Committee is

bound by various State and Federal

statutes and compliance obligations

determined by the Association's

funding agencies.
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2020/21 Board

Jillian Menhennett 

Acting President

Bookkeeper
BUSINESS PRECISION

IT Support
ACME COMPUTERS

Elise Wheadon

Treasurer

Lillian Walters 

Secretary

Auditor
AUDIT PARTNERS AUS

Ainslee McAlinden

Board Member

Maureen Duddy

Board Member

Denise Roberts

Board Member

Sarah Nickson

Board Member

Jennifer Thomas

Board Member

Dinushi Dias

Board Member
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Centre Staff

Gloria Moyle 

Chief Executive Officer

Amy Astill

Operations Coordinator

Carmen Tieri 

Clients Services Officer

Raven Iosia

Clients Services Officer

Marli Heke

Counsellor

Samantha Bell

Counsellor

Resident Service Providers

Nicole Wade 

Infant and Perinatal

Counsellor

Dr Jennifer Sudbury

GP - Well Women's

Clinic

Dr Paula Kearns

Rural Clinical School GP

Clinic

Dr Elena Ghergori

WACCP Grant Clinic and

information seminars

Di Rowan

Goldfields Physio
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Goldfields Women's Health Care
Association Inc. Annual General Meeting

Thursday 18th November 2021
6:00pm for a 6:15pm start
15 Dugan Street, Kalgoorlie WA

Welcome by Acting President Jillian Menhennett

Apologies

Confirmation of 2020 AGM Minutes

President's Report

CEO's Report

Treasurer's Report

Audit Report and Financial Statement

Appointment of Auditor for 2021/2022

Member vote in the Constitution amendments

review, as per the Associations Incorporations

Act 2015

Election of Office Bearers

Closing

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.
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When I joined the Board of the Goldfields Women’s Health Care Centre
three years ago, I honestly had no idea of the enormous role the
organisation played in the community. I learnt fast though! 
I was blown away by how many clients used the Centre on a continually
basis and how much support Gloria and the staff provide to every single
person that walks through the door of the Pink House  - or through phone
or email. 
Women (mostly), seeking appointments, support, sometimes a shoulder to
cry on or just someone to hear their story…..the list is endless and the help
that the GWHCC provides is priceless. 

When I was in the Goldfields community, wherever I went as President,
people knew the Centre. Your wonderful reputation reaches far and wide. 

My time spent as President was one of the most memorable of my life.
From fundraising and advocacy  - to meetings and fun. I was humbled and
grateful to have been given the opportunity to be President of this great
organisation. 

It was with such sweet sorrow that I had to stand down in March, but I am
thrilled to have been able to fund a permanent GP for the GWHCC. I know
how important this is and how many women it will help. 
My thanks go to the Board that supported me for the last three years. To
the staff, you are the best and it’s truly been a pleasure working with such
an amazing team. 
Finally – to the phenomenal Gloria Moyle. You are an incredible woman. I
am in awe of the work you do for this community. The Goldfields
Women’s Health Care Centre is a magnificent organisation and to
everyone involved, please know you are valued and appreciated. 

Ali Kent MLA - resigned March 2021
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This year has been big for the little pink house in Dugan Street with Gloria
and the staff building relationship with the whole of the Goldfields.
GWHCC has started offering counselling services out in Kambalda every
fortnight and only recently they travelled up to Leonora to take part in
GIHO Women’s Day and then out further to Laverton to make connection
and build a relationship with One Tree Crisis Intervention Services. 
This outreach will help with ensuring women in these communities have
access to cervical screening and a women’s doctor to assist with many areas
for these communities. I am looking forward to seeing how the GWHCC
further outreaches to these communities and the support they can offer
the women there who haven’t been able to access essential health services
for a long time, or ever before.

International Women’s Day saw many women join on the lawn at the
KBRC to listen to Dr Ann O’Neill, Sabina Shugg, Reverend Dr Elizabeth
Smith, Laura Dwyer and Rowena Leslie take us all on a powerful journey
of their paths in life - which after listening to their inspiring talks, we all
took much away to use and inspire us in everyday life. The following
morning, women of the Goldfields joined again for IWD to share breakfast
with Dr Ann O’Neill and another inspiring talk. It was lovely to contact
with many women together in one room.

The last half of 2021 has seen two big announcements with the GWHCC
taking on the Sexual Assault Support Service and then the announcement
that we will receive funding for 4 years to provide our Well Women’s GP
Clinic: which in these times is much needed to ensure women can all
access essential health checks with minimal waiting periods. These
announcements have also seen the need for us to increase our staff and we
have been fortunate to have Sam Bell and Raven Iosia join the team at
GWHCC. 

The Centre, during the year, has supported so many different women in
our community and I’m so proud of our big achievements. It is also when I
have written down what we have delivered that the true value of what we
do at the GWHCC for the whole community is shown. 
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From our yoga and pilates classes, to Thrivers and Survivors Cancer
Support Group, Peer to Peer Network, Dress for Success collaborations to
help women become job-ready, the Carers WA partnership and the carer
gateway and many more great programs and collaborations.

Our Centre is supported by the amazing staff from our client services
team, counsellors, and operations coordinator – who, over the last year,
have had to adapt with our new ‘COVID-normal’ coming to our service,
life, and community. This is all overseen by one of the most dedicated
CEOs in the community, Gloria, who has guided the GWHCC, staff and the
board with passion, vision and dignity. A simple ‘thank you’ to her will
never be enough and I look forward to the year ahead with the Centre
growing and our new funding coming through.

Lastly, I would like to extend a big thank you to Ali Kent,
our president till earlier this year when she was elected as
our state member. Even though she has stepped down
from the role, she has continued to champion the
GWHCC and make sure we are on the radar at state level. 

Jillian Menhennett
President

I would also like to extend a thank you to
Ainslee McAlinden for stepping up as president
and who will continue on the board of the
GWHCC for the benefit of all women of the
Goldfields. To all of our board members -
thank you for contribution to the GWHCC
over the course of this year. 
We will all look forward the next twelve
months and the great changes ahead for the
Goldfields Women’s Health Care Centre. 
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The last 12 months has certainly been extremely rewarding for the
GWHCC as all of our services have had a notable increase in demand;
however, I am particularly proud to say that we have diversified and
grown our programs to meet the ever-changing needs of women in our
community.

2021 has brought us so many opportunities resulting in the expansion
of our dynamic team. 

Carmen Tieri has come out of retirement and has taken on the role of 
 Client Services Officer. 

The appointment of the GWHCC as preferred provider for the Sexual
Assault Support Services (SASS) by the Department of Health - Women
and New Born services generated a need for another Counsellor who
specialises in complex needs. We are so very pleased to have had
Samantha Bell take on this role in May. 

Our most recent addition to the GWHCC is Raven Iosia who joined the
Client Services team in September. Raven is another excellent addition
to our dynamic and capable team.

March brought us a new format for International Women's Day, taking
into account all of the strictest COVID-19 requirements, to produce an
amazing evening under the stars on the lawn at the Kalgoorlie-Boulder
Race Course.  Perth based Dr Ann O’Neil – Founder of Angel Hands,
Our Watch Ambassador, a Patron of Waratah Women's Refuge and
Australia Day Ambassador 2016 - was our inspirational Keynote
speaker, joined by local women who have chosen to challenge the
norms of gender equality and excel in their chosen fields. Spirits were
not dampened since the pandemic: in fact, the pursuit to connect
communities to collaboratively forge positive change for women in the
Goldfields is stronger than ever!
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The ever-changing landscape meant that we continued to adapt the
provision of services to suit the new normality of society however; we
were determined to support our clients with complex needs,
particularly during such uncertain times. 

After many years of lobbying for funding to reinstate our Well
Womens GP Clinic, our appeals were heard and answered with the
State Government announcing $1.8 million dollars over 4 years in
September 2021.

We could not have done this without the support and unwavering
commitment to Womens health and wellbeing in the Goldfields from
newly elected Member for Kalgoorlie-Ali Kent. It was her time as
President that exposed her to the disparity of funding for gender
specific community based services.

I would like to take this
opportunity to personally thank
Past President Ainslee McAlinden
and Acting President Jillian
Menhennett for stepping up to
support the leadership of the
GWHCC over the past year. The
Board and the remarkable team
who’s dedication to the
organisation and women in our
great community is unwavering. 

Gloria Moyle 
Chief Executive Officer
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Unfortunately as the first year as Treasurer I must report that the centre has
reported a loss of $46,919 for the financial year. This is due to a rise in
expenses and a delay in government funding being received by the centre.
The budget was set at a time where the future was very uncertain and was
too conservative for the influx of demand for the centre.

This year to comply with new not for profit regulations the board voted to
change the external auditor of the financial report. Unfortunately their
report will not be available for the AGM.
Our cash balances have decreased from $191,508 to $154,252 as at 30 June
2021.  The cash position after liabilities was $26,238 as of 30 June 2021. Our
ratio of current assets to current liabilities (excluding provision for asset
replacements) is 3.9:1. This means that we have sufficient cash and current
assets to pay our debts.

Expanding services will ensure the best
utilisation of resources and ensures the
GWHCC remains top of mind for holistic
care for women in the Goldfields. I would
like to thank the staff and CEO for all their
tireless work and advocacy over the past
year and my fellow Board members who
continued to use technology to connect and
socially distance at times to conform with
our new COVID norm. 

This year has been a massive one for the Centre. Winning some major
contracts, forming strong corporate alliances and being granted
$1.8million dollars of funding from the WA Government, the future looks
very bright and strong for the next financial year. 

Elise Wheadon 
Treasurer
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